   July 13, 2023
Shafer Township
Monthly Board Meeting

The Board of Shafer Township met at the Shafer Town Hall on Thursday, July 13, 2023.  Board members present included Chairman Mark Stovern, Supervisor John Schmalz, Supervisor John Hoffman, Treasurer, Dominique Haller, and Clerk, Faith Lichtscheidl. 

Residents present include Joe Mattson, Becky Strand, Steph & Marven Schroeder and Brad Johnson.

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm and the pledge of allegiance was recited.

A motion was made to approve the agenda by Supervisor Schmalz, 2nd by Supervisor Hoffman; all in favor, motion carried.

Supervisor Schmalz made a motion to approve the minutes of the June 8, 2023 regularly scheduled board meeting, Supervisor Hoffman 2nd motion, all in favor, motion carried with noted changes.

Treasurer’s Report
Treasurer Haller presented the June, 2023 Treasurer’s report.  The disbursement register shows a balance of $14,918.92.  The receipts register shows a balance of $15,035.09 and the cash control statement shows a balance of $273,183.55

Outstanding checks show a total balance of $530.02.

A motion was made to approve the Treasurer’s report by Supervisor Hoffman, 2nd by Supervisor Schmalz; all in favor, motion carried.

The claims were reviewed, motion made by Supervisor Schmalz to approve the claims, 2nd by Supervisor Hoffman; all in favor, motion carried.
	
NEW BUSINESS

June CCATO Meeting
Supervisor Schmalz shared information regarding the June CCATO meeting.  The group brainstormed how to share equipment between townships to save money.  There was group work that supplied good information.  Some of the City, County and other representatives were there as well and it was interesting to hear some of their problems.

Midco for Internet
Supervisor Schmalz reported that Chisago Lakes and Wyoming had worked with Midco to get some broad band into their area.  Sherry Sterling thought that they were good to work with.  Midco put in a lot of money ($171,000 applied to county, $10,000 from Chisago Lakes and Midco is contributing $221,000.)  This would add another 110 households to receive Midco internet services.

Park Board
Chairman Stovern discussed putting together a new park board.  Currently, Burnell Olson and Joe Mattson have agreed to be on this board as well as Brad Johnson.   Brad also volunteered some possible family members that may want to participant.  

Sunrise Township Shoulder Reclaimer
Supervisor Schmalz thought that we should send Sunrise Township some money for allowing us 
to use their shoulder reclaimer.  We should compensate for wear and tear.  

Public Comment
Joe Mattson brought up the concern again about the receipt he received last month.  It was reported that this concern was addressed immediately upon it being brought to the board’s attention and will no longer be an issue.  

OLD BUSINESS

Seal Coating	
Contacted Preferred about seal coating the parking lot.  Preferred and the Township opted to wait until the road construction on 350th and Redwing is complete.  The original price quoted will hold.

Culvert and Gravel Hauling
Supervisor Schmalz talked to Brenan with Keller Excavating about hauling recycled concrete to Upland Road and was quoted $4.25 a ton.  Supervisor Schmalz thinks that we should try a test strip on Upland Road and then have Northern Salt come out and chloride the road as soon as it is done.  

Supervisor Schmalz made a motion to have Ghost Trucking/Keller Excavating haul the recycled concrete from Cemstone to Upland Road, Supervisor Hoffman 2nd the motion; all in favor, motion carried.

We will have to bill Dennis Peterson for the 2 aprons which are about $180 per piece.  

Dry Creek Gulch
Supervisor Schmalz reviewed the issues that were discussed previously with the driveways at Dry Creek Gulch. Discussed the processes we have completed and what the builder was supposed to have completed verses what was actually done.  A letter was sent to the builder when they reached out and asked where their refund was.  

Residents who live in this development presented some concerns. They have 2 driveways going in and are being charged $3,500 and $9,000 for the second lot access.  It is guessed that the builder charged the cost of the permit to the homeowner.  

Mower from City of Shafer
Supervisor Schmalz went and looked at the mower and made a recommendation to pursue the purchase.  It was discussed purchasing the mower outright as opposed to making any kind of deals.  

Security Cameras for Hall
Chairman Stovern has been looking into systems for the hall.  There are some that are battery operated, some (prices are $500 to $800) for 8 cameras.  Some wired and some run off internet.  Also discussed looking into ADT or another company to review pricing.  We will continue to research and report back.

Teal Avenue Update
Clerk Lichtscheidl will need to bill LARA for the Chloride.  Otherwise, all is well on Teal.

Lodging Tax
The lodging tax was discussed and it is agreed that we will continue to work with this and ask Katie Malchow to come to the September meeting and review this again.

Cold Storage Unit
The building permit was denied due to the location of the sewer system.  Brad said he had been reviewing the site and thought that he could move the building a few feet to get it approved.  Mark talked about building a lean-to per the building inspector.

Maintenance Update 
Everything North of 20 is mowed.  We received a little bit of rain but it has been really dry.  There has been some vandalism at the park, Brad painted over some of it already and will take care of the rest.

Miscellaneous

Supervisor Schmalz discussed spray pricing for wild parsnips and thistles.  

Legal Notices, Franconia Township has enacted a parking ordinance.  This is something that we could think about for our township.  

Need to do some ditch cleaning.  Discussed a couple of spots that Brad and Supervisor Schmalz will go and take a look at.

Duane Anderson called and wanted to know if he could put in a plastic culvert in the yard.  

Redwing, got some complaints about trucks running on township roads while working on Redwing Ave.  

Need to formalize something for the easement for Frontier.  The township gave an easement so the phone boxes could be placed on township property.  The township has requested that there be some landscaping around the box and if the box gets abandoned, the easement is no longer valid.

A motion was made by Chairman Stovern to approve easement, 2nd by Supervisor Schmalz, all in favor, motion carried.

Rich Koons has been reassigned as a county assessor and Shafer Township will be assigned to Vince Scheel.  

Discussed information about frisbee golf, pickle ball and a basketball court.

Joe Mattson is concerned about the funding that is in our account.  He wants to know if the board is going to put some of our funds into a CD to earn interest.  The board stated they may look into it at a later date.

Motion made to adjourn at 8:11 pm by Chairman Stovern, 2nd by Supervisor Schmalz; all in favor, motion carried.

				
Faith Lichtscheidl, Clerk

				
Mark Stovern, Chairman
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